
THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF EAA CHAPTER 252 OSHKOSH WISCONSIN 

March 9 

Chapter Gathering  

Ask the Controller:  
Oshkosh ATC Tower 
Manager Chip Dyni 
 
Dinner: 6:30PM  
Meeting:7:00 PM 
 
PLEASE BRING A SIDE 

DISH OR DESSERT!  

Now that March is finally upon us, flying season is 

right around the corner. With the lengthening days, 

I am sure there are plenty of anxious fliers ready to 

knock off the winter rust.  I know I am excited to 

start adding more logbook entries! 

As the flying season improves, there are more chap-

ter activities for you to participate in. Scheduled for 

April 22, the spring pancake breakfast and Young 

Eagles rally is the first major event on the docket. 

Joe Sonnleitner and Brian Langkau will once again 

be co-coordinating the pancake breakfast portion of 

the event. Volunteers will be needed for Friday set-

up and the breakfast on Saturday. The volunteer 

sign-up is now open here.  

If you have any questions about volunteering, you 

can email Joe Sonnleitner at jsonnleit-

ner3@outlook.com. Your support is greatly appreci-

ated, as this event will be a fundraiser for a new 

chapter sponsored flight training scholarship. The 

chapter board has approved a matching contribu-

tion to all the funds raised from the pancake breakfast to boost this scholarship.   

In addition to the April 22nd Young Eagles Rally, the chapter will be supporting the EAA Girls on 

the Fly event on April 29th.  A limited number of volunteers will be needed, so Carrie and John 

Forster may reach out for additional help if needed.  

The RV-12 Teen Build program is still progressing very well! Carrie Forster reports that one or two 

committed youth are still needed for the build. If you know any qualified candidates, please let us 

know by emailing eaa252@gmail.com.  

Speaking of teen programing, I am thrilled to announce the chapter has been approved for 2023 

Ray Aviation Scholarship, which will provide $11,000 to fully fund a high schooler’s flight training. 

The chapter board is working to announce our 2023 Ray Scholar, as well as provide an additional 

scholarship to the Ray Scholar runner-up funded by the spring pancake breakfast.  

The presenter for the March gathering has been shifted. Initially the owner of the Bally Bomber, 

currently hangared at the chapter hangar, was scheduled to speak but his presentation has been 

pushed back.  

Chip Dyni from the Oshkosh control tower will now be presenting on several topics including the 

upcoming NIFA SafeCon event, the turf operations area, and general pilot dos and don’ts at KOSH. 

Fred Stadler will help facilitate the conversation. I am very excited for Chip’s presentation, so I 

hope you can attend on Thursday, March 9! 

I look forward to seeing you at an upcoming chapter event! 

Tailwinds,  

David Leiting, EAA Lifetime 579157 

President’s Report— David Leiting, Jr. 
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 Our March Chapter meeting gives you the chance to ask 

questions of the Oshkosh ATC Tower Manager, Chip 

Dyni.  Chip has been a controller since 1986.  He has been 

based at OSH since 2000 and the Oshkosh Tower manager 

since 2017.  Chip’s wife, Dena, is also an OSH controller 

and his son just qualified as an Air Force T-38 pilot.  Chip 

looks forward to answering your questions about OSH op-

erations and Air Traffic Control as a career option  

Dinner will be served at 6:30 and will be chili. As always, please 

bring a side dish or dessert. Our meeting program will begin at 

7:00.  

March Chapter Gathering 
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February Chapter Gathering Report 
Carrie Forster 

Past President 

 

About 20 chapter members braved a cold, rainy February night 

to attend our monthly gathering. Many thanks to the members 

who brought chili and other contributions for our meal. 

 

Tom Knott, Designated Engineering Representative for the FAA 

shared stories from his long career working with various compa-

nies and then as an independent consultant, which he is now. As 

an FAA DER, he is responsible for finding that engineering data 

complies with appropriate airworthiness standards. 

 

Tom completed his degree in mechanical engineering at MSOE 

and worked for companies in Chicago and Michigan early in his 

career. In the late 1990’s he made his way to Gulfstream and also 

began volunteering for EAA. He has worked with projects on the 

B-17 and the Ford Tri-Motor. Tom approved the drawings and 

reports for the B-17 two seat addition. He is currently working 

with the Tri-Motor strut conversion project. “Bauken Noack did 

all the heavy lifting, Bob McLaughlin has documented in CAD, 

and I’ll be doing detail design approvals and coordinating FAA 

approvals,” said Knott. 

 

Since 2015 Knott has been an independent DER and often works 

for the same companies who once employed him full time. In 

2022, he completed over 250 projects for about 20 different cus-

tomers.  
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IMC Club 

Courtesy of Mike and Stephan at https://www.chickenwingscomics.com/ 

The next Chapter 252 IMC Club meeting will be held Tuesday, March 21, 6:00 PM at the Wittman Regional Airport,  

525 W 20th Ave, Oshkosh, WI 54902. 

https://www.chickenwingscomics.com/
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Carrie Forster 

Past President 
Our main focus in February has been 

assembly of the wing spars. The team 

has gotten a lot of Cleco and riveting 

practice. You can follow our progress 

on the chapter Facebook page (link 

HERE) or on our EAA Builders Log 

page (link HERE). 

We do have room to add a few inter-

ested teens to our group. If you are, or 

know, a teen between the ages of 14 - 

18 with an interest in aviation who is 

available Wednesday evenings from 6 

- 9 pm, please contact Carrie Forster 

at eaa252@gmail.com for more infor-

mation. We have experienced adult 

volunteer mentors teaching building 

skills.  

One of the things our teen participants 

comment on frequently is that our 

Wednesday build sessions are the one 

place they go where they get to inter-

act with other teens who share their 

same passion for aviation. 

RV-12 Teen Build Progress 

Ray  Scholar Update: Jarrett Schiedemeyer  

Please join us as we congratulate our 2021 Ray Scholar, Jar-

rett Schiedemeyer, for passing his checkride and becoming 

a private pilot  on February 13! 

https://www.facebook.com/EAA252
https://eaabuilderslog.org/?blproject&proj=80QhYFq7y
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New T-Hangar Request Instructions  

Cameron Hallock 

Deputy Director, Wittman Regional 

Airport 

 

This fall, twenty (20) new heated t-

hangars units will be available on the 

east ramp, directly south of Taxiway E. 

Details are below and a diagram, ren-

dering and sample lease are attached. 

At this time, we are opening up leas-

ing opportunities to current airport 

lessees only (individuals or business-

es with a hangar or ground lease with 

Winnebago County). Please e-mail 

Kim Maki 

at kmaki@winnebagocountywi.gov by 

March 31st if you would like to request 

a new t-hangar unit. 

  

Hangar Specifications & Leasing Info: 

Hangars are scheduled to be com-

plete on or around September 1, 2023. 

Rental Rate: $350 per month + sales 

tax and utilities 

Hangars are insulated and heated. 

Tenant pays utilities. 

Hangar Size is 42' wide, 33' deep with 

a 12' high door opening 

Automatic, bi-fold doors 

Hangars will be assigned via lottery 

system 

  

If you request a hangar unit and de-

mand does not exceed the number of 

available hangar units, you will be 

contacted regarding the leasing pro-

cess at the end of the open enrollment 

period, March 31st. If demand does 

exceed the number of available hang-

ar units, the drawing process outlined 

below will take effect. 

  

Random Drawing Process: 

If we receive more than 20 hangar 

requests, we will hold a drawing, cho-

sen at random, in April. 

If you are selected, hangars will be 

assigned via lottery system. They are 

all the same size. 

If you are selected, a non-refundable 

deposit will be required to hold the 

hangar. This deposit will be equal to 

and count as your first month's rent 

($350). 

OSH - NIFA SAFECON at Wittman Regional Airport in 

April/May  

Our chapter member, Elaine Kauh, 

was a presenter in Sporty's IFR Month. 

 

“We're closing out IFR Month with an 

episode that's packed with practical 

flying tips. Experienced instructor and 

IFR Magazine contributing editor 

Elaine Kauh shares her advice on a 

variety of topics: when to cancel your 

IFR flight plan, why takeoff briefings 

are so important, how to manage glass 

cockpits, and when to introduce the 

autopilot during training. She also 

talks about her experience as a tail-

wheel instructor and corporate pilot, 

and the unique challenges both roles 

bring. In the Ready to Copy segment, 

Elaine explains whether it's ever safe 

to do a zero/zero takeoff, which vin-

tage taildragger she likes best, and 

what artist best captures the spirit of 

flight.” 

 

Episode 46. Instrument flight training 

and taildragger lessons, with Elaine 

Kauh 

Chapter Member Elaine Kauth Presents at Sportys IFR Month 

Cameron Hallock 

Deputy Director, Wittman Regional 

Airport 

 

The National Intercollegiate Flying 

Association (NIFA) Safety and Flight 

Evaluation Conference (SAFECON) 

will be held at OSH this spring. This 

event brings 30 collegiate flying 

teams, one hundred airplanes and 

several hundred people to compete in 

flying and ground events. 

  

Location: 

EAA is hosting the event on 

AirVenture grounds. Flying competi-

tions, such as the message drop and 

precision landing contest, will be held 

on Runway 18/36 only, utilizing Taxi-

way P for taxi, however, practice prior 

to May 4th may occur on any open 

runway. 

  

Dates:   

Mid-April through May 4th – teams 

begin arriving to practice (a few teams 

at first, followed by every team being 

here on May 4th) 

May 4th-8th – Official practice 

May 8th – 13th – Official competition 

May 14th – Teams depart 

  

Operational Hours: 

8:00am – 6:00pm during official prac-

tice and competition. 

  

Airport impact: 

Some teams arrive early to practice. 

Until the official practice starts on May 

4th, they are public, regular GA users 

of the airport and will be parking on 

terminal ramp. 

Beginning May 4th, all competition 

operations will be limited to EAA 

grounds, Taxiway P and Runway 

18/36, with the exception of emergen-

cies. 

Tower controllers will be working 

overtime (literally and figuratively). 

Please be patient. 

Up to 1,200 takeoffs and landings on 

peak days, most will be touch and go 

traffic 

Runway 18/36 will have non-standard 

markings for the competition, but can 

still be used by local and itinerant traf-

fic. 

https://www.sportys.com/blog/episode-46-instrument-flight-training-and-taildragger-lessons-with-elaine-kauh/?trk_msg=S6O8ETPRH9FKRC94EEBKQM0FBO&trk_contact=U47TKS5RCINBJQQ7SB0I1NGVLS&trk_sid=8O4H4L5GUK5TP23K86DRL583E0&trk_link=3125RUJB7NIKR5QGLDFJBII0DC
https://www.sportys.com/blog/episode-46-instrument-flight-training-and-taildragger-lessons-with-elaine-kauh/?trk_msg=S6O8ETPRH9FKRC94EEBKQM0FBO&trk_contact=U47TKS5RCINBJQQ7SB0I1NGVLS&trk_sid=8O4H4L5GUK5TP23K86DRL583E0&trk_link=3125RUJB7NIKR5QGLDFJBII0DC
https://www.sportys.com/blog/episode-46-instrument-flight-training-and-taildragger-lessons-with-elaine-kauh/?trk_msg=S6O8ETPRH9FKRC94EEBKQM0FBO&trk_contact=U47TKS5RCINBJQQ7SB0I1NGVLS&trk_sid=8O4H4L5GUK5TP23K86DRL583E0&trk_link=3125RUJB7NIKR5QGLDFJBII0DC


 

Volunteer signup for the Chapter 252 pancake breakfast, including set up, breakfast, and 
clean up, is now available online. We need your help! 

  https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F4DAAA72BA3FFCF8-spring   

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F4DAAA72BA3FFCF8-spring


 

Join the 252 Family! 
Annual Membership (Calendar Year) Dues are $20($10 for partial year, 

July - December). Student Memberships are $10. Dues in the amount of 

$20 can be given to: 

 

Charlie Becker 

3975 Sharratt Drive 

Oshkosh, WI 54901  

THE PYLON 

Chapter Officers & Board of Directors 

Chapter 252 Hangar  

817 W 20th Ave  

Oshkosh, Wisconsin 54902  

Find Us Online!  

www.eaa252.org  

www.facebook.com/EAA252  

The Pylon is the monthly newsletter of EAA Chapter 252 and is published monthly. Digital copies are emailed to each 

chapter member. Hard copies are mailed upon request to those without email access. Current and past copies can be 

accessed from the chapter website at www.252.eaachapter.org. If you have submissions for the newsletter, please 

send to editor Jim Cunningham no later than the 20th of each month preceding the issue month at  

jlcunni6@yahoo.com. Submissions received after the 20th will be included at the editor’s discretion in the next month 

or held for a future issue. Submissions in either Word or similar format, and photos in .jpg format are appreciated.  

Renew your membership online from home at: https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa252/join-renew 

President: David Leiting, Jr. 
262-914-4278 
davidleiting47@hotmail.com 

 

Vice-President: John Forster  
920-540-6481  
forster@new.rr.com 

 

Secretary: Christopher Gauger 
gaugdog711@gmail.com  
920-312-1903  

 

Treasurer: Fred Stadler 
920-303-5582 
stadler@att.net 

 

Hangar Manager: TBD 
 

Past-President: Carrie Forster 
920-540-6432 
forster@new.rr.com 

Board Member:  
Wayne Daniels 
920-410-0107 
wedan444@sbcglobal.net 

 

Chapter Historian & Board Member: 
Jim Casper 
920-460-0858 
jiminoshkosh@gmail.com 

 

Board Member 
Eric Abraham 
ericabraham2@gmail.com 

 

Membership: Charlie Becker 
920-573-3381 
sonex450@gmail.com 
 

Young Eagle Coordinators: 
Carrie Forster 
920-540-6432 
forster@new.rr.com 

John Forster  
920-540-6481  
forster@new.rr.com 

 

Eagle Flight Coordinators: 
Carrie Forster 
920-540-6432 
forster@new.rr.com 

John Forster  
920-540-6481  
forster@new.rr.com 

 

Newsletter Editor: 
Jim Cunningham 
jlcunni6@yahoo.com 

Technical Counselor: Lyle Forsgren, Englewood, FL,  920-589-2060  

Skills: Firewall Forward: 2-Stroke, Firewall Forward: 4-Stroke, Firewall Forward: Auto Engine, Sheet Metal - Driven Rivets, Sheet Metal - Pulled Rivets  

Technical Counselor: Joseph Norris, Oshkosh, 920-279-2855 

Skills: A&P Mechanic, Fabric Covering, Firewall Forward: 4-Stroke, Firewall Forward: Auto Engine, Sheet Metal - Driven Rivets, Welding, Wood, Sheet Metal - Pulled Rivets  

Technical Counselor: Timothy Hoversten, Oshkosh, WI, 920-426-6846 

Skills: Composite, Electrical/Avionics, Fabric Covering, Firewall Forward: 4-Stroke, Firewall Forward: Auto Engine, Sheet Metal - Driven Rivets, Welding, Wood, Sheet 

Metal - Pulled Rivets 

 

Flight Advisor: Joseph Norris, Oshkosh, WI, 920-279-2855 

Skills: Floatplane, CFI, Helicopter, Tailwheel, Amphibian  

 

Flight Advisor: Kyle Voltz, Oshkosh, WI, 309-945-5188 

Skills: Tailwheel 

Chapter Technical Counselors and Flight Advisors 


